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November  Birthdays:  11/4-George Wagoner, and  11/18-Kathleen O’Connor  
                             ENJOY YOUR  BIRTHDAY!!!!          
 
 
  Programs for November 
November  5th –  Charter Night at Charlie Brown’s at 6:30pm  @$30.00 
November 12th  –Lunch at Charlie Brown’s followed by the Board Meeting 
November  19th–Lunch at Charlie Brown’s speaker - Mary Carter, Executive Director,  

Main Street Woodbury 
November 26th – No meeting: Enjoy Thanksgiving with your family 
 
 
    The Terrific Kids schedule for November is as follows: 
     Thursday, Nov. 12h at 8:45AM – West End School 
 Tuesday, Nov. 17th  at 9:00AM – Evergreen School 
 Tuesday, Nov. 17th  at  2:00PM – Walnut Street School 
    Thursday, Nov. 19th    at 8:25AM – Woodbury Heights School     
 
 
       Dates to remember: 
November 6th & 20th-  St. John of God class: Bowling at 11am Brunswick Zone in Deptford 
November 5th  – Charter Night at Charlie Brown’s 6:30pm @ $30.00 
November 2015 - Poinsettia sales fund raiser. Orders due by November 27th. Red, pink or white $10.   
Pick up dates: either Friday Dec 4th or Friday Dec 11th at Morris Graphics 
December 3rd   -  Mayor’s breakfast at Auletto’s  @$20.00: No Kiwanis meeting at lunch 
December 17th – Evening meeting with Christmas and Hanukah celebration at Charlie Brown’s 6:30pm  
 
 

We celebrated the Charter Night for Greater Swedesboro Club on Monday evening September 21st at the 
Holiday Inn in Swedesboro. Division 2 now has 19 more dedicated Kiwanians to help the youth of their 
area through their service, projects and fund raisers. Our Governor, Nancy Hart Esposito installed the 
president, Joseph Musumeci; District Secretary, Gwen Walding installed the secretary/treasurer, Wendy 
Gallagher; and District Gov Elect Designate, Anthony Affatati installed the president elect, Jack Stolze. 
We wish them a successful career in Kiwanis.  
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On October 1st Lt Governor Fritz Reynolds attended our luncheon meeting at Charlie Brown’s. He 
installed the following officers listed below and acknowledged the new set of Board Members for 2015-
2016. Charlie Hughes was installed as the newest member of our club. After the installation, Fritz went 
through some of the statistics of the club for the last year, and praised us for all of our community 
service. 

 

       Greater Woodbury Kiwanis Officers and Board of Trustees for 2015-2016  
      2 year term   1 year term 

President:  Jim Meehan   Connie Wagoner  Ed Barry 
President Elect: George Wagoner  Carol Stahler   Claire Essig   
Secretary:  Betty Limanni   Joan Van Note  Howard Ballinger  
Treasurer:  Rich Stahler   
 
 
Our guest reader at the CDC was Roxanne Long, the retired children's librarian from Woodbury. 
Roxanne read on October 21 at 10am and Greater Woodbury Kiwanians came to help distribute books 
for the children to take home. 
 

 
On October 15th, Doug Fisher, Secretary of Agriculture for the State of New Jersey, was our 
guest speaker.  His interesting and informative talk included the history of the Agriculture 
Department.  He also spoke on the fact that New Jersey ranks high in the country for 

production of blueberries (#3), as well as cranberries and peaches. Nurseries and wineries 
are big industries in the state. There is also progress for the use of parts of plants 

that had formally been waste such as finding that the nutrients in the outside 
leaves of broccoli make them usable.  
 

 
 

 
Rabbi Jordan Gendra was our guest speaker on October 22nd. In a very interesting and 
informative talk, he explained to us the meaning of the holidays Rosh Hashanah and Yom 
Kippur.  He answered many questions about this information he presented, his background, 
college and advanced studies.  
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